                             Harvard Council on Aging

                                   Planning Meeting

                                    August 30, 2010

Present: Sharon Briggs, Carlene Phillips, Fran Nickerson, Janice Goodell, Mike Peters,       Connie Larrabee, Ginger Quarles

Absent: Barbara Kemp, Bill Mohn

Opening Remarks: Sharon announced that Bill Mohn wants to step down as treasurer, and Fran Nickerson promptly volunteered for the job. Bill will stay on the board for awhile to train Fran.

Review of last year’s goals (Director)

 Ginger said that this year has been the best she can remember in terms of board activity, and that a number of goals were accomplished without her having to be totally responsible for the outcome.

 A major goal for the past year was compiling a master list of seniors for use in emergency situations. The basic information has been compiled, but 

more work is needed to get alternative numbers (cell phones, etc.), and Ginger estimated it could take a year to contact everyone.

Ginger has increased her attendance at regional COA directors’ meetings and has pursued more cooperative efforts with neighboring COAs.

She has also spent added time this year on case management, resulting in more thorough follow-up.

 Goals for the upcoming year (Director)

1. Ginger will participate in the Public Buildings Task Force regarding planning for a new senior center.

2. She will work with the volunteer coordinator to increase volunteer activity

3. She will continue to build leadership skills in management and mentoring of staff and volunteers.

Review of last year’s goals (Board)

Housing:  Several senior housing projects seem to have hit a wall this year, so the board’s efforts have been limited to monitoring progress – or the lack thereof. But Fran noted that the recent acquisition of funding to begin work on the town septic system provides potential for significant progress on the housing front.

Public Relations: The new COA brochure has been completed and the PR group is continuing work on a short promotional video to be shown on the town’s cable channel as well as to various community organizations. Mike is planning to learn how to use the Cable Committee’s filming and editing equipment so we can operate more independently and have greater control of the finished product.

Volunteer Coordination: Sharon reviewed the progress of the new volunteer coordinators and said more effort has to be put into attracting volunteers. She noted that the COA will hold its first volunteer appreciation event on October 28 in Volunteers Hall. Judy Pon is organizing the event.

Group Sessions: The board broke into two groups to brainstorm goals for the coming year. At the end of the individual sessions, the whole group discussed and agreed on a list of priorities.

Goals and Priorities:

· Public Relations
The board agreed to continue expanding its public relations efforts, which will include finishing the promotional video, inviting town officials to COA events, speaking to various community groups,  supporting more intergenerational activities, and asking the police to sponsor a senior event.

· Senior Center 

Board members will work with the Municipal Buildings Task Force to identify a site for a new and/or improved senior center.

A COA project team will continue to work on various projects to improve the appearance and usefulness of the Hildreth House.

· Volunteers
The board agreed that increased efforts are needed to attract volunteers, particularly for the handyman program. Mike suggested that the idea of volunteering might be intimidating to those who don’t want to make a long-term commitment. Board members agreed that asking folks to volunteer for a year might get more takers. To find younger volunteers, Janice suggested more press releases and other press coverage.

Sharon emphasized the importance of getting more people involved in the Friends of the COA, and the board agreed to develop a plan for that.

· Housing
Janice and Fran will continue to follow this long-term issue, and to report their findings to the board.

Aside from these primary goals, the board discussed the following objectives:

· Monthly events to attract new people, such as book clubs, a group for new grandparents, and/or evening meetings for panel discussions on various issues.

· Healthy aging activities, such as a program that would help people purchase a Wii, and offer a workshop on its use. Mike said he and Adam could go to peoples’ homes and help with set-up, if needed.

· Janice suggested the board should have a volunteer to monitor the exercise program and make sure classes are running smoothly.

· Board members agreed it would be useful to have more volunteers leading trips,  thereby freeing up Bill’s time to organize additional events.

Respectfully submitted, Connie Larrabee

